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• The City and State have numerous 
Freeway Maintenance Agreements.

• In 2010, the State widened Highway 101 
from four lanes to six within the City 
between PM 22.1 and PM 23.7, and 
constructed several retaining walls.

• This agreement clarifies maintenance 
responsibilities for the modifications at 
Bicentennial Way & Mendocino Avenue.
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BACKGROUND



• Two existing agreements from 1964 
and 1989 outline current maintenance 
responsibilities at these two crossings.

• A supplemental agreement was drafted 
to update the division of responsibility 
between the State and City for 
modifications created by the project.

• This agreement is not meant to replace 
or supersede the earlier agreements.
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ANALYSIS



RECOMMENDATION
• It is recommended by the Transportation and 
Public Works Department, that the Council, 
by resolution, approve the maintenance 
agreement for retaining walls/barriers in the 
City of Santa Rosa, with the State of California 
relating to Bicentennial Avenue and 
Mendocino Avenue interchanges with State 
Route 101.
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